
MEMORANDUM 
 

TO:   File Nos. S7-32-22, S7-31-22, S7-30-22, S7-29-22, 
 
FROM:  Claire O’Sullivan  

Counsel to Commissioner Caroline Crenshaw  
 

RE:  Meeting with representatives of Citadel Securities 

______________________________________________________________________________  

On May 16, 2023, Commissioner Crenshaw and Claire O’Sullivan spoke with representatives of 
Citadel Securities, including: 
 

• Peng Zhao, CEO 
• Ryan VanGrack, General Counsel 

 
Among the topics discussed were the Commission’s proposed package of rules and rule 
amendments regarding equity market structure. 


